Williamson  County Retired Teachers Association

Retirees' Dinner      Tuesday, April 23, 2013

Mackies Pizza, Marion, Illinois

The dinner meeting began at 6:00 P.M.- with a welcome from Bob Campbell; he also asked the meal blessing.  Bob then introduced the Board members as well as Kurt Endebrock from the Regional Office of Education.  Matt Donkin arrived later.  There were 28 present, including 11 retirees.

ROE  Information  Kurt distributed handouts regarding new Educator License & Certification100 Changes.  Certificates become licenses by July 1, 2013.  The handout includes a great deal of information.
General Information   Bob Campbell told the group that there are about 100,000 retired teachers in Illinois.  35,000 are members of the Illinois Retired Teachers Association and a smaller number are members of the Illinois Education Association Retired.  Members of the IRTA and IEAR are exclusively retired teachers.  He further explained dues and payroll deductions.
Member Benefits   Mary Lou Gander reported on benefits, such as cellphone discounts, and long-term insurance.
Membership Data   Steve Maxwell reported.  We have over 300 on our membership rolls.
WCRTA & IRTA Website   Steve Maxwell reported.  He encouraged all present to check out the website for more information.
Foundation Focus   Judi Harland reported.  The Foundation has three main components:  assists retired teachers who have financial problems; give active teachers grants, and provide scholarships to Juniors and Seniors.  Their fundraiser is return address labels.
Insurance Issues    John Harland reported.  There are 3 choices of insurance:  Health Link, Health Alliance, and Blue Cross/Blue Shield.
Legislative Matters   Anna Morris reported.  Anna gave an update on bills pertaining to retired teachers.
Questions and Concerns   Bob encouraged new retirees  to contact any of the Board members if they have a question or concern.  Bob also mentioned that the IRTA has 2 lobbyists in Springfield.
Bob thanked everyone for their attendance.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
Marge Mangan, Secretary 

